# Sellersville Park & Recreation Board 140 E. Church Street Sellersville, PA 18960

June 5, 2018 7:00 O'clock P.M.

The regular bimonthly meeting of the Sellersville Park and Recreation Board was called to order by Chair, Kathleen Hallman at the stated time at the Druckenmiller Playground.

## **ROLL CALL:**

Members in attendance were:

Chair : Kathleen Hallman
Co-Chair : Linda Hufnagle
Secretary : Antonia Buck
Kathleen Fretz
Barbara Hufnagle
David Hufnagle

Thomas Hufnagle
Janice MacKenzie

Mark Moore

Members Absent :

Borough Manager : David J. Rivet

# **MINUTES**

Ms. J. MacKenzie made a motion that the minutes of the March 26, 2018 meeting be approved. Mrs. L. Hufnagle seconded and the motion carried with all in favor.

## **EASTER EGG HUNT**

The Park and Recreation Board briefly discussed the annual Easter Egg Hunt held on Saturday, March 31<sup>st</sup> and determined there were no problems.

#### TRANSFORMATION SKETCH PLAN

Chair Hallman presented the Board with the transformation sketch plan from Derck & Edson that gave a potential plan to improve the former Penn Pants lot adjacent to Druckenmiller Playground. Board members were in agreement that more parking was needed and another pavilion was not.

#### **FAIRY DOOR EVENT**

The Park and Recreation Committee discussed the fairy door event, held Sunday May 6<sup>th</sup> and determined it to be a success and will be done again next year.

#### **CONCERTS IN THE PARK**

The Park and Recreation Board briefly discussed the potential to host concerts in the park, but the idea was not supported.

#### **BOUNCE HOUSE FOR PARTY IN PLAYGROUND**

The Borough had been asked by a patron if a bounce house could be set up in the playground near the pavilion for a child's party. Board consensus was if the bounce house was set up by the company that owns it and they provided insurance, it was allowed.

#### **LOG BARRICADES**

The Borough had been asked by the disc golfers if they could place logs on the perimeter of the disc golf course next to the little league baseball fields to prevent vehicles from parking in the range. Board consensus was to allow them to do place the log barricades.

#### **MURALS**

The Borough has been approached by Tim Gibson from Perkasie to participate in a nationwide mural project called Ten Thousand Flowers. Possible sites include the railroad underpass on Maple Avenue and the softball field dugouts in Druckenmiller Playground.

#### **ADJOURNMENT**

There being no additional matters to come before this meeting of the Park and Recreation Board, Chairperson Hallman declared this meeting duly adjourned at 8:10 P.M. The next scheduled meeting will be August 7, 2018 at the Sellersville Borough Hall.

By:		
	Kathleen Fretz	
	Secretary	